
 

 
 
 
 
Date:   8/13/24 
 
To: City Administrator Dylan Mulfinger 
 
From: Public Works Director Herb Doudney 
 
Subject: 80 Well 
 
On June 12th the City’s 80 Well stopped pumping water, after some in house troubleshooting it was 
determined that the well pump needed to be pulled out for inspection. 
 
Northway Well Company was contacted and they sent a crew out to pull the well July 8th, it was 
determined the well pump had experienced a lightning strike on or around the 12th of June. 
 
Northway documented the damage in detail for EMC the city’s insurance provider and a claim was filed. 
 
The insurance claim was approved August 8th minus the deductible for $27,756.23. 
 
The remainder of the quote minus the insurance money to install a new pump and pipe in the 80 Well is 
$36,473.75. 
 
This well is a crucial part of our water system as it provides 650 GPM to our distribution system. 
 
I therefore recommend we instruct Northway Well to proceed with the installation of the new pump 
and pipe for the provided quote. 
  
 
 
 
Herb Doudney 
Public Works Director 
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